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Unsung Hero 

Many staff members at Nowra High go well beyond the regular hours 
of work to enrich the lives of our students. I would like to take a 
moment to praise the astounding efforts of a quiet achiever; Mr Peter 
Ryan, our Agriculture teacher. He regularly undertakes the massive 
effort of training students in the care and preparation of animals and 
produce in order to compete at a high level in agricultural events over 
weekends and training after school. Currently our students are 
participating in the “Steer spectacular”. Thank you so much Mr Ryan 
for all you do and all you share with our school. We are extremely 
lucky to have you. 

Safe driving around our school 

Parents and students are once again advised not to utilise the staff 
carpark on Moss St to drop off and pick up students from school. 
There is a safer alternative provided for that purpose in the carpark 
next to our basketball courts. A great number of staff are entering the 
school carpark for work each morning and if parents and students are 
driving out of this space at the same time as staff are trying to enter it 
a great deal of congestion is caused on Moss St. 

Environment 

The current school curriculum strongly emphasises the need to care 
for our environment to ensure a sustainable future. Students are often 
well versed in strategies for environmental planning and the “Reduce, 
re-use, recycle” mantra. The contrast of this knowledge against the 
evidence that there are so many who choose not to use the numerous 
bins provided in our playgrounds is quite shocking. Caring for our 
future starts with the very basics. Our school has answered the 
concerns about birds pulling rubbish from the bins and the wind 
blowing it around by providing lidded bins, and yet the problem 
continues. I call to each of you to support us in emphasising to your 
children how utterly unacceptable littering is, we can only shift this 
“rubbish mentality” with a team approach. 

Student ID cards 

Year 7 and 11 students who had their school photos taken this year 
were issued student photo ID cards with their school photos last 
week.These cards are used for many purposes including: library 
loans, the issue and return of school text books, and signing in and 
out of the school electronically. Please encourage your child to keep 
this card in an easily accessible place with them at school every day, 
such as a wallet or special part of a school bag. If they are lost at any 
time, the cost of a replacement card is $5, plus postage, and you will 
need to order them directly from 
www.theschoolphotographer.com.au . 

Sporting success 

Dylan Lang in year 7 has been selected to represent the Illawarra 
South Coast in the under 13’s state hockey championships at Grafton 
in July. 

Noah Martin in year 11 played on the South Coast team in the New 
South Wales Combined High School’s basketball competition last 
week- and they placed 4th in the competition. 

And lastly, former student Kaleb Phillips, who left Nowra High last 
year, has been named in the ACT/NSW country male under 19 
academy squad for the upcoming cricket season. 

Darling Harbor Ambassadors  

Last week the Support unit had a 3 day trip to Darling Harbour. 
Amongst the highlights of their trip was a visit to Madame Tussaud’s. 
Students were again commended on their exemplary behaviour as 
ambassadors for Nowra High. 

 

Mr Glen Kingsley, 

Principal 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE Calendar ‐ 2019 

Coming Events for Term 2 ‐ Weeks 3 & 4 

Week 3 - ALPHA 
Monday  13th May: 
 
 Year 8 Science assessment half yearly exam - in class -  
 
       8A, 8C, 8K, 8P, 8O 
 
Tuesday  14th May: 
 
 Year 7 & 9 NAPLAN - Language conventions test & writing test -  
 
       MPH Periods 1-4  
 
 Year 8 Enrichment Canberra Excursion - Ms Farquhar, 
 
       Mr Cork, Mr Gardiner 
 
 Dance Festival rehearsal - all day 
 
 Wednesday  15th May: 
 
 Year 7 & 9 - NAPLAN - Reading test - MPH Period 1-4 
 
 Year 8 Enrichment Canberra Excursion - Ms Farquhar, 
 
       Mr Cork, Mr Gardiner 
 
 Year 8 Maths exam 
 
 AIME - Indigenous Mentor Program - Bring your assessments or  
 
       homework 
 
Thursday  16th May: 
 
 Year 7 & 9 - NAPLAN - Numeracy test - MPH Period 1-4 
 
 Puma Cup Round 3 at Sharman Park 
 
Friday  17th May: 
 
 Year 7 & 9 - NAPLAN - catch up day - MPH Period 1-4 
 
 Year 10 Dance task 2 - Periods 3 & 4Tackle Indigenous  
 
 Tackle Indigenous Smoking Workshops - Years 7 & 9 - Period 1 -              
 
       Ms Webster, Mr Evans, Ms Wellington 

 
Week  4 - BETA 

Monday  20th May:  
 
 Regional SRC camp, Batemans Bay - 2 students 
 
 Year 9 half yearly Science exam assessment task -               
        
       Period1 - 9SCO, 9SCW, 9SACR, Period 2 - 9SCN, 9SCA & 9SCH 
 
 Year 10 - Taste of TAFE - all day - Ms Fuz  
 
 Year 10 Moderate exam   
 
 Year 11 French assessment task 2            		 
 
Tuesday  21st May: 
 
 Regional SRC camp, Batemans Bay - 2 students 
 
 Year 11 French assessment task 2 
 
 Nowra High P&C meeting 
 
Wednesday 22nd May: 
 
 Year 11 & 12 sport coaching & PDHPE - provide First Aid Course 
 
 South Coast Volleyball - Bomaderry Stadium - boys team  
        
      Yr 11 & 12 (10 students), girls team Yr 10 (8 students) 
 
 Regional SRC camp, Batemans Bay - 2 students 
 
 Year 11 Maths Minimum Standard test - in class - Periods 3/4 
 
 Year 9 Moderate exam 
 
 AIME - Indigenous Mentor Program - Bring your assessments or  
 
       homework 
 
Thursday 23rd May: 
 
 Regional SRC camp, Batemans Bay - 2 students 
 
 Year 9 English half yearly 
 
 Year 11 CAFS task 2 
 
 Year 10 English half yearly 
 
Friday 24th May: 
 
 NHS Athletics Carnival - whole school -  NHS oval 
 
 Regional SRC camp, Batemans Bay - 2 students 

                   Deputy Principal: Mr Foty Loupos 
Principal: Mr Glen Kingsley                                                     Deputy Principal: Mr Rodney Loxley 
                                                                                                                                                                          Deputy Principal: Mrs Jodie Wellington 
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Dylan Lang (Year 7 student) plays   
hockey for Kiama Hockey Club and 
has been selected to represent the 
Illawarra South Coast at the U13 
State Hockey Championships in 
Grafton in July. 

Fantastic news Dylan. 

Nowra High is excited to be taking part in the 2019 Woolworths Earn & Learn 
program. 

During the previous campaign, we were able to purchase some great resources 
with the points we earned, thanks to you. 

From now until June 25, 2019 you can collect stickers at Woolworths that go 
towards Earn & Learn points. For every $10 you spend (excluding the purchase 
of tobacco, liquor and gift cards), you will receive a sticker. 

Simply bring the stickers to school and deposit them in the collection boxes 
located in the library, outside Mrs Wellington’s office or the front office (near 
where the runner sits). Alternatively, drop them into the NHS collection boxes at 
either the Stocklands Woolworths or the town store. 

The more points we earn, the more we can redeem from a choice of over 
10,000 educational resources including Mathematics and English resources, art 
and craft materials and much, much more! 

We are grateful for your support and look forward to a very successful program. 

Thank you. 
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The Support Unit started the term off with an excursion to Madame Tussaud’s Wax Museum at Darling Harbour. 

Thank you to Mr O’Connor, Miss Rowley and our dedicated SLSOs Carlie, Janelle and Robyn who made the day possible. 

22 support students and 2 SRC students, Aurora and Amily had a wonderful day on Sydney Harbour with Ms Biayazeid, trains, ferries 
and sunshine! 

Thank you to our students who were perfectly behaved! 
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Year 12 Food Technology students are required to develop a food product from 
design brief concept, through to marketing and distribution. Students are      
developing various pies and they recently tried their hand at making melt in the 
mouth butter shortcrust pastry for a pie case. The cases were chilled, blind 
baked and filled with a delicious beef mixture, topped with potato mash and 
cheese for their  Cumberland pie.  
The difference between the Cumberland pie, a Shepherds pie (lamb) and a 
Cottage pie (beef) is that the Cumberland pie traditionally has a case.  


